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Complaint 
filed Sept. 
27, 2021

• Three separate lawsuits filed in Supreme Court of Ohio.
• Alleged that the plan violated Sections 6(A) and 6(b) of Article XI.
• Third lawsuit also alleged that the plan violated section 3(B)(2) of 

Article XI.



OHIO CONSTITUTION
Article XI, Section 6

(A) No general assembly district plan 
shall be drawn primarily to favor or 

disfavor a political party.

(B) The statewide proportion of 
districts whose voters, based on 

statewide state and federal partisan 
general election results during the last 

ten years, favor each political party 
shall correspond closely to the 

statewide preferences of the voters of 
Ohio.



Litigation Timeline

Jan. 12 – Ohio Supreme 
Court invalidates Plan 1.
Jan. 22 – Redistricting 
Commission adopts Plan 
2. 

Feb. 
2022

Jan. 
2022

March 
2022

April 
2022

May 
2022

Feb. 7 – Ohio Supreme Court 
invalidates Plan 2.
Feb. 18 – Federal lawsuit filed.

Feb. 24 – Redistricting 
Commission adopts Plan 3. 

March 16 – Ohio Supreme 
Court invalidates Plan 3.
March 28 – Redistricting 
Commission adopts Plan 4. 

April 14 – Ohio Supreme 
Court invalidates Plan 4.
April 20 – Federal court 
gives state deadline of May 
28 to enact compliant plan.

May 5 – Redistricting 
commission resubmits Plan 3.
May 25 – Ohio Supreme Court 
invalidates Plan 3.
May 27 – Federal court enacts 
Plan 3.
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